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West Football Boosters 

P.O. Box 249 Downingtown PA 19335

Meeting Minutes

June 3, 2010

Meeting of the Football Boosters

Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 1st, 7:00 in room 143. 

Please note that Booster Club Meetings are scheduled for the first Thursday of each month.
Officers:

	President
	John Harlow
	HarlowDWest@msn.com
	Present

	Vice President
	Kate Connell
	rkjjt5@gmail.com
	

	Secretary
	Stephanie McNeil
	Dsmcneil1373@comcast.net
	Present

	Treasure
	Karen Schmitt
	goPennSt8@comcast.net
	Present

	Coach:
	Mike Milano
	mmilano@dasd.org
	Present


Attendance:  19 out of 125 parents attended.
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Please let me know if you attended and did not sign the sign in sheet. 
President’s remarks:
Introductions of Officers, Class Reps and Attendees.
Parent Representatives by Class for 2010:

	Freshmen :
	Crystal Wilson
	

	Sophomore:
	Susan Oddo and Tina Perelli
	

	Junior:
	Arlene & Tim Fahey and Jenn Barr
	

	Seniors
	Jerry Dale and Darryl Ferron 

	


Coaches Corner:

The list of important dates for the 2010 season are available on the website – http://www.dwhsfootball.com .  Mark down these important dates in your calendar and plan your vacations accordingly:

Ship Camp (July 15 – 18, 2010) - The deadline for the Ship Camp and payment is due.  The forms were handed out at the Kick-off meeting. Players are not allowed to ride the bus without a Bus Permission Form.  You must complete a bus waiver form.  The URL to download the form is:
  http://www.dwhsfootball.com/dwhs_shipp_tips.htm
Players must to register on LeagueMinder.com beginning July 1st .

Completed Physicals Forms are due by August 15th, and must have been completed after June 1st.
West Chester University -  7-on-7 Tournament - June 19


Summer Shoot-Out - June 26 at DWest.  We will be serving lunch for all the players

Kids Camp - June 21-23 and June 28-July 1

Team Day Camp with Lower Dauphin -  June 30th  

Team Camp at SHIPP - July 15-18


PIAA Official Start Date - August 16
Treasurer’s Report:

Karen Schmitt  reviewed payments and receipts for this month.

Deposit Activity this month:
    Received Check for East West Program     $200
    Deposited from May Tag Day                    $ 3890
    Program Ads                                                $150 
    
 Karen has developed a new expense reimbursement form to assist with the booster club financial records.  And she is capturing receipts of the funds coming into the booster club so we have checks and balances.
Committee Updates:

Committee updates were provided for each committee by the committee chair.
Tag Day:
Joe Brugger has volunteered to be the Tag Day chair for the 2010 season.  

The Tag Day Dates scheduled are  Saturdays, May 8th and June 12th and August 14th.

There are 4 locations: Rt 322 & 30,  BJ’s   / Home Depot , 30 & 113 and  Wallace Ave intersection near WAWA.  The shifts two hour time slots from  9 -11, 11-1 and 1 – 3.  Darrly Ferron will contact the  Downingtown Police.  John Harlow will contact the Sheridan’s.

The boosters would like to thank the Sheridan’s for letting us use their house and for helping to count change for most of the day.  We greatly appreciate their help and generosity..
A email with be sent to remind player and parent volunteers.  Parents will be instructed to watch for the player’s safety.  Coach Milano  distributed the schedule to the players, and we need to confirm that we have enough parent volunteers.

The May Tag Day was successful and raised $3890. Joe did a great job organizing and thank you to everyone that participated.   The tag days are one of our biggest funding events, and all players need to participate for this fundraiser to be a success.   Joe is getting signs from Pete Goodrich and  we should have enough schedules.  Jennifer Barr also volunteered to get blue sand buckets and add a Downingtown West football  logo & Thank you to the buckets. We will ask that players wear their practice jerseys.
Parent Volunteers are needed for the Aug. 14th Tag Day.  Please contact Joe Brugger if you can volunteer - joseph.brugger@McKesson.com   
Program and Booster card:

Darryl provided a list of vendors that will be included on the “Blue & Gold Express” card.   The cards will be printed soon.

 Volunteers are still needed.
Season Passes

The booster club will continue to sell the season passes.
Social Events – Sports Carnival:
Deonna reviewed the plans for the social event to be held in the stadium on  Thursday,  August 26th.    A barbeque / pep rally event with Downingtown West fall sports teams,  Cheerleaders and Marching band is being planned.   The event will be open to the entire school and the date is Thursday,  August 26th  which is the last day of camp.  The event will be a Fall Pep Rally.  She and Kate have meet with the other Fall sports, cheerleaders and the Marching band.  Most plan on attending, and are glad to be invited to participate. Local vendors will be contacted.  Some ideas for the event is a Barbeque meal ticket sold by the boosters, dunk tank and field goal game.  The meal tickets will be sold in August at  2 a days. Darryl will contact one of our rental sponsors for a Dunk Tank.  We will provide a dunk tank, field goal game, sell apparel and season tickets. (We will not sell the Blue & Gold Express cards at this event.)
 Additional volunteers are needed.
Summer Shoot-Out:

Kate Connell  is the chair for the Shoot Out on June 26th. We will be providing hot dogs, chips, Tastycakes and water bottles to feed the teams at the Shoot-out.  There will be 17 schools and we could use volunteers for this event.
Team Day Camp with Lower Dauphin – June 30th:

We will be serving lunch and providing t-shirts. The shirts are ordered by Lower Dauphin and we expect 150 players to participate.  Stephanie Cutillo is working on food for the players.   Subs were provided last year.  Any extras from the Summer Shoot-out will also be used for this event.
Banquet:

Gina Ferron has reserved the Downingtown Country Club on December 5th  for the banquet.  They are going to match the menu from last year’s banquet and provided a competitive price.

Booster Storage Space: 
John followed-up with facilities for  space to store booster supplies.  The school does not have much space and there is not much room for storage.  We may need to look at purchasing a shed.  
Website:

Mark Bolembach demonstrated the Downingtown Rugby website that he created.  He is willing to help redo the Downingtown West Football website: http://www.dwhsfootball.com/ 
The website can have multiple administrators.  Mark will contact Coach Milano’s daughter , Nikki, who has been maintaining the site.  The cost is 3.45 – 5 a month to host.   There may be some template design software that we may need to purchase for around $130.00.  

We would like to update the booster site with important dates, links to news articles and other sites, posting minutes, class officers / committee chairs and to post by-laws.  We also need the ability to broadcast messages and banner notifications.  The  Rugby site is http://www.drfc.us/  .  
I
Booster Clothing Order - Jacket
A request was made that instead of a Booster polo shirt that the booster members can order a jacket. Crystal Wilson displayed a sample jacket that  could only be ordered from the booster club for $50.00.  The numbers can be put on the back. The jackets can only be ordered at the Booster meetings.

Magnets

Crystal Wilson also displayed several magnet samples and we voted on a Downingtown West  8 1/ 4 by 4 ¾  sized helmet magnet.  Crystal will place the order and they will be sold at the games.
Athletic Director
Mr. Ken Sigle is retiring effective July 1st.  The Booster club thanks him for his support of the football program.  
Next meeting is scheduled for Thursday, July 1st, 2010, @ 7:00 Coach Milano’s room 143.   

`
Downingtown West Football Boosters Club Chairperson List

Underclassmen parent volunteers are strongly needed to chair and co-chair some of our committees.  Underclassmen parents are asked to co-chair so that information on the committee/event is retained for next year.  We need people to be able to carry out these activities for next year.  Each committee chair will be asked to document the tasks so their notes can be passed to the underclassmen.
	Function 
	2010 Committee Chair
	Co-Chair Underclassmen



	Tag day
	Joe Brugger
	

	Gold Cards
	Diane Foti / Barbara Bause
	

	Season passes
	Mary Hauss
	

	50/50 Raffle
	John Cutillo
	

	Team Spirit Dinners
	Joyce Dougherty
	

	Banquet
	Gina Ferrron
	

	Game Programs
	Darryl Ferron
	

	Post game food- Varsity
	Cathy DiSantis, Julie Dunleavy and Laura Mallon
	

	Post game food-Jr. Varsity
	
	

	Post game food- Freshmen
	
	

	Clothing sales
	Crystal Wilson
	

	Summer Shoot Out
	Kate Connell
	

	Kick Off Dinner
	Joyce Dougherty
	

	Water Boys
	Tim and Arlene Fahey
	

	Team Day Camp
	Stefanie Cutillo
	


